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Re: Letter request for support and assistance for enforcement 

of environmental laws by local government units (LGUs) 

Dear Executive Director Claudio: 

This refers to your letter dated August 8, 2022 bringing to our attention the issues and 

concerns regarding reclamation activities in Coron, Palawan undertaken by the 

Provincial Government of Palawan and Municipal Government of Coron. 

Per your representation, several environmental laws1 were being violated in the 

conduct of reclamation by the said Provincial and Municipal Government. Furthermore, 

your Office has already withdrawn its recommendation for the issuance of Area 

clearance to Coron Bay Development Project (CBDP) of the Provincial Government of 

Palawan due to laws allegedly being violated. Notices of Violation were also issued by 

the OIC-CENRO and the proponents of the said projects were directed to cease and 

desist from continuing such, in view of the purported violations. 

From the preceding, it appears that the main issue brought before us refers to 

enforcemenUimplementation and compliance of the Provincial and Municipal 

Government to the existing environmental laws, rules and regulations regarding their 
conduct of reclamation activities, in which we are not privy as regards the details. 

Section 43 of Presidential Decree (PD) No. 705; Republic Act (RA) No. 10654; RA No.8550; RA No. 7161 

and DAO 2018-14 
"Matino, Mahusay at Maaasahan" 

Telephone Number 995.78.31 • 995.77.25 (TF) 



On our part, may we note that the Department only exercises general supervision over 
LGUs, and that is to ensure that they act in accordance with existing laws, rules and 
regulations. As regards violations allegedly being committed by its officials and 
employees, we have no jurisdiction thereof, as the same is lodged within the 
appropriate disciplinary offices. 

Nevertheless, action taken by us regarding your request, is that we have invited2 the 
attention of the Provincial and Municipal Government regarding such issues and 
concerns and to encourage them to align their actions accordingly with relevant 
environmental laws. For our information and background as regards the facts, we have 
requested for their feedback/comment regarding the matter. 

Very truly yours. 

WILHELM M. SUYKO, CESO IV 

�egional Director 

ORD/ARD/ram/ilp 

2022-08-16-0312 

2 See attached copy of Letters dated 15 August 2022 addressed to Governor Dennis M. Socrates and 

Mayor Mario T. Reyes, Jr. 
"Matino, Mahusay at Maaasahan" 

Telephone Number 995.78.31 • 995.77.25 (TF) 




















